39 ST Leonards Way Woore Crewe Cheshire CW3 9SS 26 September 2017

The Rt Hon Owen Paterson MP House of Commons London SW1A OAA

Dear Mr Paterson

Subject HS2a

I was at a meeting in Woore on the 11^{th} August where you were in attendance

The subject of discussion was the impact that the increase of traffic through the village as a result of HS2a.

It had previously been stated by the HS2 team that 548 HGV's per day would travel through the village during the hours of 8:00am and 6:00pm. Which had been pointed out is roughly one per minute. These lorries are so large that HS2 are providing a number of passing places on the A51 to accommodate them.

Though I live in Woore and am therefore primarily concerned about the impact this will have on our village, I am aware that along the 13 mile route they propose it will directly affect:-

Villages and Hamlets

Onneley Woore

Irelands Cross

Pipe Gate

Blackbrook

Baldwins Gate

Whitmoor

Hanchurch

Schools

Woore Primary and Saplins

Baldwins Gate

Three village halls

Three Cricket Clubs

One Tennis Club

Twenty five Businesses directly affected along this route

Twenty four Working Farms using these roads to access various fields and outbuildings

You may recall that at the meeting it was suggested by the representatives of HS2 that the best way for our village to show our protest was to use response forms that they agreed to supply. The forms being CS743-a and CS743-B

However these documents invite specific comments on two reports. One is the Non – Technical Summary (NTS) and its five supporting volumes. A total of nearly 1,000 pages of descriptive material. Woore isn't mentioned once in the NTS and only four times in the supporting volumes without context.

The other document is the Equality Impact Assessment Report. Woore appears only once when someone pointed out that HS2 might want to consult us on its activities.

Non of the documents include the work detailed in paragraph two of this letter and therefore do not invite comment on it.

I have completed the forms to the best of my ability but it is a matter of huge frustration that the context of it does not allow for the inclusion of my concerns for my village.

I understand that Bill Cash has asked for a review of the option of extending the tunnel between Whitmore and Madeley which would eliminate the need for the described works to be done.

It would relieve the anxieties, disruption, lifestyle changes and general inconvenience for so many of the people of North Staffordshire, North Shropshire and East Cheshire.

I would therefore ask that you support the examination of this alternative solution and when the costs are considered the value of the quality of life for so many people is taken into consideration.

Many thanks

Yours Sincerely

Stephen Parkin

CC HS2

RT HON OWEN PATERSON MP



HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Stephen D Parkin 39 St. Leonards Way Woore Crewe CW3 9SS

28th September 2017

Dear Mr Parkin,

Thank you for attending the meeting in Woore Victory Hall on 11th August and for taking the time to write to me.

I first knew about HS2's plans in the area when notices were put up in Woore and the parish council got in touch. I raised this matter at the first available opportunity in the House of Commons in a statement on 17th July. I then had a meeting with the Secretary of State for Transport in Westminster the following day to discuss this in more detail.

The meeting which you attended was extremely helpful. I was struck but not surprised by the real anger at the prospect of 500 trucks a day passing through the village. As you know, towards the end of the meeting, a possible solution emerged whereby the tunnel under Whitmore would be extended, which would obviate the necessity to bring so much heavy traffic through Woore. This was confirmed to me by representatives from HS2.

I have discussed this with Sir William Cash MP. We work closely together on local issues and as you know, I have agreed to support his campaign to extend the tunnel. I have also written to both the Secretary of State for Transport and to the Chairman of HS2 in support of this proposal. I met the Transport Secretary in Parliament on 12th September to raise this again.

In the meantime, I have forwarded copies of your letter to the Secretary of State for Transport and to the Chairman of HS2 repeating my support for the extension of the Whitmore tunnel. I shall write again when I have received a response.

Yours sincerely,

The Rt Hon Owen Paterson MP

Approved in person and signed electronically to avoid delay

RT HON OWEN PATERSON MP



HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Stephen D Parkin 39 St. Leonards Way Woore Crewe CW3 9SS

30th October 2017

A Athin

Further to my letter dated 28th September, I attach a copy of the response that I have received from the Secretary of State for Transport. I hope that this is helpful. If there is anything further I can do to be of assistance, do not hesitate to contact me again.

Yours sincerely,



Rt Hon Owen Paterson MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA From the Secretary of State The Rt. Hon. Chris Grayling

Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR

Tel: 0300 330 3000 E-Mail: chris.grayling@dft.gsi.gov.uk

Web site: www.gov.uk/dft

Our Ref: MC/208674

20--

30 Octobe

Thank you for your letter of 28 September 2017, enclosing correspondence from your constituent, Stephen Parkin of 39 St Leonards Way, Woore, Crewe, CW3 9SS about the High Speed 2 (HS2) rail project and his concerns about the effect that its construction will have on his village and surrounding areas.

I am sorry that Mr Parkin feels that he and his fellow villagers were given incorrect information at the meeting held on 11 August in Woore. While I am sure that the information was distributed with good intention I have to acknowledge that Mr Parkin was put to considerable inconvenience and for that I must apologise.

I am grateful to Mr Parkin and indeed to other residents of Woore and neighbouring villages for writing to you to express their concerns. Anyone who is concerned about the effect that the construction of HS2 might have on their area is fully entitled to contact HS2 Ltd or the Department of Transport at any time irrespective of whether there is a consultation exercise on the subject at the time.

HS2 Ltd can be contacted directly through their helpdesk on 08081 434534 or by email to hs2enquiries@hs2.org.uk. For those who prefer to send in a letter the postal address is High Speed Two (HS2) Ltd, 2 Snow Hill, Queensway, Birmingham, B4 6GA.

For those who wish to contact the Department for Transport there is an online form that can be filled in at:- https://forms.dft.gov.uk/contact-dft-and-agencies. The postal address is the Department for Transport (DfT), Great Minster House, 33 Horseferry Road, London SW1P 4DR.

I am aware that you sent a copy of your letter of 28 September to HS2 Limited and that a reply from the Chairman, David Higgins, was sent to you on 26 October containing an up to date information sheet on the planned works in the Woore area. I would re-iterate that the traffic assessment undertaken to date is appropriate for this stage in the development of the project. It represents our expected peaks of construction traffic and is sufficient for assessing the environmental effects of the proposals.

Actual traffic effects will depend on details of design and construction planning which will not be undertaken until after Royal Assent. HS2 Ltd's approach has been to take a reasonable worst-case basis and, therefore, represents a cautious assessment of the likely environmental effects.

HS2 Ltd recognises the community's concerns that the increase in traffic flow may make crossing the A51 and A525 at Woore more difficult. However, the safety of local residents will be a priority consideration in the detailed designs of the modification works. In addition, the Road Traffic Management Plan (RTMP) will include measures to provide road safety for pedestrians, motorcyclists, cyclists, equestrians and construction staff during traffic management works. There will be driver training programmes relevant to the specific environment and vehicle safety measures including signage, mirrors, prevention of underrunning and use of technology to remove blind spots according to vehicle size.

You will be aware that the Phase 2a Environmental Statement (ES) includes proposals for two short tunnels at Madeley and Whitmore Heath. These proposals have undergone significant assessment through HS2 Ltd and have been consulted on widely. HS2 Ltd is aware that some stakeholders have expressed concern regarding the Phase 2a route in the Whitmore Heath to Madeley area and would like the Whitmore Heath and Madeley tunnels extended.

The purpose of the ES consultation is to inform the debate in Parliament for Second Reading of the High Speed Rail West Midlands to Crewe Bill. During the passage of the Phase 2a hybrid Bill through Parliament constituents can contact their MP to ensure that their views are represented in the debates on the Bill during the Parliamentary process. Those directly and specially affected by the Proposed Scheme will have the opportunity to submit a petition against the Bill to Parliament in due course.

 \bigcirc

1.2. Lest wish

Rt Hon Chris Grayling MP

VEVIDE THE MATTER AVIOLANT

RT HON OWEN PATERSON MP



HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Stephen D Parkin 39 St. Leonards Way Woore Crewe CW3 9SS

1st November 2017

Dear Mr Parkin,

Further to my letter dated 28th September, I attach a copy of the response that I have received from the Chief Executive of HS2. I hope that this is helpful. If there is anything further I can do to be of assistance, do not hesitate to contact me again.

Yours sincerely,

The Rt Hon Owen Paterson MP

Approved in person and signed electronically to avoid delay

Your Ref:

Our Ref: 7943oct20\MT\vr MP-17-120

The Rt Hon Owen Paterson MP

Member of Parliament for North Shropshire
House of Commons
London
SW1A OAA

26 October 2017 ·

Dear Mr Paterson,

STEPHEN D PARKIN, 39 ST LEONARDS WAY, WOORE, CHESHIRE CW3 9SS

Thank you for your letter of 28 September addressed to our Chairman (David Higgins) regarding your Constituent, Mr Stephen D Parkin's, concerns on HS2 construction traffic travelling along the A51 and A525 through Woore.

The Phase 2a scheme has been the subject of a robust Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) with the findings reported in the Environmental Statement (ES). The ES identifies where there are likely significant effects from both the construction and operation of HS2 and the range of mitigation measures that could be used to reduce or eliminate these effects.

As I am sure you appreciate, as the ES is to be compliant with the relevant legislation and requirements of Parliament, it is necessarily comprehensive. The environmental assessment related to Woore is set out in Volume 2 CA4 (Whitmore Heath to Madeley) report and the Volume 4 off-route effects report. Furthermore, detail on traffic impacts and surveys that informed predicted effects in Woore can be found in Volume 5 traffic and transport report.

The Equality Impact Assessment (EQIA) was submitted alongside the Bill in July 2017. The route-wide section of the EQIA provides a summary of the potential route-wide effects of the Proposed Scheme during construction and operation, the potential effects of these for protected characteristic groups and what measures we will take to avoid or reduce these. In the section for the Whitmore Heath to Madeley area, there are no specific equality effects identified – I can assure you that all known equality effects in Woore were assessed as part of this. However, where the characteristic of affected individuals is not known, the EQIA is unable to judge whether there is a disproportionate or differential effect. As such, should this information subsequently be made available to us, the potential for further equality effects would be addressed.

Please find enclosed a useful information sheet for Mr Parkin which provides information on the proposed construction traffic route and the measures that have been, and will be, put in place to make sure that any impacts in Woore are minimised. I also wish to reassure you that, as the project design progresses, we will continue to update and engage with the local community.

In the meantime, should Mr Parkin have any further questions, would he please contact us direct through our helpdesk on 08081 434 434 or hsz.org.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Mull Ama

Mark Thurston Chief Executive

Enc



HS2 construction traffic through Woore Village, Shropshire Information Sheet

HS2 Construction Traffic Routes at Woofe

The impacts of construction traffic are understandably a particular concern for residents who live or work near the proposed Phase 2a route. HS2 Ltd is committed to ensuring that the adverse effects identified within the Environmental Statement (ES) are minimised, as far as reasonably practicable.

The Proposed Scheme makes provision at Woore for road modifications to ensure that HGVs can safely use and pass each other along the A51 and A525 route. The junction of the A51 and A525 would be modified to allow construction vehicles to safely turn at the junction. The addition of several passing bays along the A525, and some localised widening to the A525, would allow two large vehicles to pass safely. As set out in Community Area (CA) Report 4, of the ES, no significant effects have been identified with regards to traffic congestion or delay at the junction of A51 and A525. There are currently no modifications planned at the junction of the A51 and A53.

In the Proposed Scheme localised lane diversions at Manor Road and the A525 Bar Hill Road are required to facilitate the construction of the Manor Road overbridge and the A525 Bar Hill overbridge. The localised diversions are expected to be required for approximately three months and traffic management would be required to construct the proposed road tie-ins. The temporary diversions are not predicted to have a significant effect on traffic flows or cause significant delays to road traffic and public transport (including school buses). Emergency service vehicles, when operating under blue light conditions, are able to avoid other road traffic, utilising manoeuvres they currently undertake.

Construction Routes - Alternatives

A number of construction routes were considered as part of the design development of the scheme in order to avoid local roads and country lanes. The proposed route through Woore is currently considered the most suitable route available.

Alternative – use of site haul routes

Site haul routes situated adjacent to the proposed line of route have been incorporated within the scheme design, where reasonably practicable, in order to reduce HGV movements on public roads.

However, in this case, due to the location of the compound requiring access on the A525, which is between the two tunnels at Whitmore Heath and Madeley, a site haul route cannot be used to access the A53 or A500 directly to the M6.

Where removal from the site by road is necessary, excavated material would be transported by public highway along designated lorry routes, using A roads and motorways where possible and reducing the use of local roads.

Alternative - M6 via Keele services

Access from the M6 via Keele services has been considered by HS2 Ltd. On investigation the connection to Three Mile Lane and access to the line of route resulted in a number of environmental and logistical issues.

Alternative - A road network

The alternative route on the main A road network to the A525 would take construction traffic through Madeley, Keele and Newcastle-under-Lyme. This was discounted due to a range of issues including physical constraints and high number of nearby local residential receptors.

High Speed Two (HS2) Limited Two Snowhill, Snow Hill Queensway, Birmingham B4 6GA T: 08081 434 434 E: hszenquiries@hsz.org.uk www.gov.uk/hsz

hs

Construction Traffic Volume

The traffic assessment undertaken to date is appropriate for this stage in the development of the project. It represents our expected peaks of construction traffic and is sufficient for assessing the environmental effects of the proposals.

Actual traffic effects will depend on details of design and construction planning which will not be undertaken until after Royal Assent. HS2 Ltd's approach has been to take a reasonable worst-case basis and, therefore, represents a cautious assessment of the likely environmental effects.

As reported in the Phase 2a ES, the peak of the construction activity is predicted to generate daily construction traffic flows of 274 HGVs northbound and southbound along the A51. The duration of this peak is forecast to be for two months. The construction traffic flows are forecast to reduce substantially outside of these two months for the remainder of the construction period. The construction period from site set-up, main civil construction works to rail systems work completion is proposed to last approximately four years.

In the ES it is proposed that the majority of construction HGV movements would be travelling two-way, from the A51 northbound to A525 eastbound (towards Madeley). It is also proposed that there would also be a number of HGV movements along A51 northbound and southbound, which would not turn onto the A525. In the current proposals there would be no construction HGV traffic using the A525 in the direction of Audlem.

Traffic Management

The nominated undertaker will ensure that a Route-wide Traffic Management Plan (RTMP) and Local Traffic Management Plans (LTMP) will be produced in consultation with the highway and traffic authorities and the emergency services.

The RTMP will include, as appropriate: Measures to ensure that the timely maintenance and condition of public roads, cycle ways and public rights of way does not deteriorate due to use by the construction traffic; the requirement for vehicle and driver safety; the proposed traffic and construction vehicle management strategy.

The LTMP will include, as appropriate: Site boundaries and the main access/exit points for worksites and compounds; temporary and permanent closures and diversions of highways and other public rights of way; a list of roads which may be used by construction traffic in the vicinity of the site, including any restrictions to construction traffic on these routes, such as the avoidance of large goods vehicles operating adjacent to schools during drop-off and pick-up periods and any commitments set out in the HS2 Register of Phase 2a Undertakings and Assurances.

For more information, please refer to HS2 Phase 2a Information Paper E3: Management of traffic during construction.

The Environmental Minimum Requirements (EMRs) and the Code of Construction Practice (CoCP), together with the various controls set out in the Bill, are intended to ensure that the impacts of the Proposed Scheme, including those relating to construction traffic, will not exceed those assessed in the ES. As part of these controls, the nominated undertaker will require all contractors to seek to minimise that any disruption to local communities from construction traffic, and that public vehicle access is maintained, where reasonably practicable.

Traffic Management - Working Hours

The core working hours are 08:00-18:00 weekdays and 08:00-13:00 on Saturdays. An hour for start-up and shut-down of compounds outside of these hours means that worker trips are likely to be travelling outside of AM and PM peaks, as well as during school drop-off and pick-up. The general timing of deliveries is to be set out within the contractor's Local Traffic Management Plans. While there can be lorry movements into and out of construction sites at night, no works can be undertaken without Section 61 consents from the local authority in place. The contractor's Local Traffic Management Plans will include the timing of traffic movements where appropriate.

For more information, please refer to HS2 Phase 2a Information Paper E3: Management of traffic during construction and the High Speed Rail (West Midlands – Crewe) Draft Code of Construction Practice.

Road Safety

HS2 Ltd recognises the community's concerns that the increase in traffic flow may make crossing the A51 and A525 at Woore more difficult. However, the safety of local residents will be a priority consideration in the detailed designs of the modification works. In addition, the RTMP will include measures to provide road safety for pedestrians, motorcyclists, cyclists, equestrians and construction staff during traffic management works. For example, there will be driver training programmes relevant to the specific environment and vehicle safety measures including signage, mirrors, prevention of underrunning (where cyclists can pass up the left-hand side of a HGV into the blind spot) and use of technology to remove blind spots according to vehicle size.

Construction Routes - Air Quality

Actual traffic effects will depend on details of design and construction planning which will not be undertaken until after Royal Assent. HS2 Ltd's approach has been to take a reasonable worst-case basis and, therefore, represents a cautious assessment of the likely environmental effects.

Construction routes were assessed to confirm any likely effects of the change in emissions from vehicles using those roads in the construction period. These were primarily the main roads within the Whitmore Heath to Madeley area, including the M6, the A51 London Road; the A5182 Trentham Road, the A525 Bar Hill Road; and the A53 Newcastle Road.

The assessment of construction traffic emissions has used traffic data based on an estimate of the average daily flows at the peak year during the construction period (2020-2026). The assessment assumes vehicle emission rates and background pollutant concentrations from year 2020. This is because both pollutant emissions from vehicle exhausts and background pollutant concentrations are anticipated to reduce year by year as a result of vehicle emission controls, and so the year 2020 represents the worst case for the construction assessment.

As set out in Section 5, CA4 Report Phase 2a ES, no adverse effects are predicted for air quality during construction of the Proposed Scheme. For more information, please refer to HS2 Phase 2a Information Paper E14: Air quality.

Construction Routes - Noise & Vibration

The predicted effects of noise and vibration from the construction and operation of the Phase 2a scheme at Whitmore Heath to Madeley are reported in Section 13, CA4 Report: Whitmore Heath to Madeley, of the ES. Noise and vibration levels from construction traffic routes have not been

hs

predicted to result in an adverse effect on the properties or residents in Woore. For more information, please refer to HS2 Phase 2a Information Paper, E13: Control of construction noise and vibration.

Whitmore Heath and Madeley Tunnel Extension

The Phase 2a ES includes proposals for two short tunnels at Madeley and Whitmore Heath. These proposals have undergone significant assessment through HS2 Ltd and have been consulted on widely.

HS2 Ltd is aware that some stakeholders have expressed concern regarding the Phase 2a route in the Whitmore Heath to Madeley area and would like the Whitmore Heath and Madeley tunnels extended.



The purpose of the ES consultation is to inform the debate in Parliament for Second Reading of the High Speed Rail West Midlands to Crewe Bill. During the passage of the Phase 2a hybrid Bill through Parliament constituents can contact their MP to ensure that their views are represented in the debates on the Bill during the Parliamentary process.

Those directly and specially affected by the Proposed Scheme will have the opportunity to submit a petition against the Bill to Parliament in due course.

Compensation

The Government has put in place a number of property schemes for residential owner-occupiers affected by the Proposed Scheme. This includes a Need to Sell (NTS) Scheme which operates without a defined boundary. Under the NTS Scheme the Government will offer to accept applications to buy properties at their full un-blighted market value from those who have a compelling need to sell but who are unable to do so other than at a substantially reduced price, as a direct result of the announcement of the HS2 route.

For more information, please refer to HS2 Information Paper C5: Generalised blight.

Community engagement

HS2 Ltd work hard to ensure we consult and engage with all communities that are potentially affected by HS2. HS2 Ltd first met with Woore Parish Council on 14 November 2016 and with Shropshire County Council on 28 April 2017. However, local elections in May 2017 and the general election in June 2017 did result in a delay in our ability to discuss proposals further, with election purdah rules preventing us from conversing on the intentions of the Government regarding HS2.

HS2 Ltd's Community Engagement team worked closely with the Parish Council to provide information to the community and answer any concerns. We continued to meet with individual residents following the information events held over the summer, providing a knowledgeable and professional point of contact for the community.

If you have any further questions you can contact us directly via our Helpdesk on or hs2enquiries@hs2.org.uk.